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Dear readers of the Swan & Elk,  

As you receive this letter I am part of a 

team in Haiti. We will, like you, on Ash 

Wednesday begin what I pray will be a 

Holy Lent. 

Lent, a time that the people of God 

prepare to celebrate the culmination of the 

cosmic event that is Jesus Christ. It is his 

life, death, resurrection and ascension that 

unite us to Him, to His Father, and to one 

another in and through the person of the 

Holy Spirit. That sounds awfully religious, 

because it is. In this day and age I at times 

spend effort trying to make things simpler. 

Lent however is a time that I think we 

need to understand our disciplines of 

prayer, fasting, and some other practices. 

Lent is a time to be religious in the best of 

ways. In Lent we are encouraged to “make 

room for God” by fasting from something. 

In Lent we are encouraged to “grow closer to God.” We often add a spiritual 

discipline to our routine such as prayer or Bible Study. In Lent we are 

encouraged to “ponder those God loves” by giving and serving the least of our 

sisters and brothers. In all, in Lent we are to be intentional about our formation as 

the people of God.  

Once we are adopted into God’s family we then begin the journey of bearing the 

image of the family. Lent is a time for us to reflect on who God is calling us to 

be, and to seek to be shaped into that image.  

There are a number of ways for us to participate in this Lenten journey. In this 

issue you will note several classes, a Quiet Day, a Concert, the Stations of the 

Cross, and opportunities for service. I pray you will be able to join us in some of 

these. This issue also contains information about our Holy Week and Easter 

offerings. 

Finally I do ask that you keep those of us in Haiti in your prayers. Going to Haiti 

is a challenging experience. We face a variety of situations and issues that require 

God’s gracious presence. Your intercession for us means so much. 

Pictured above is a Cathedral Chalice framed by the Great East Window and 

accompanying Mosaics; photo courtesy of Kirschner-Caroff   

 

Contact Information for Dean Collum: 

Office phone: 518-465-1342 

email: deancollum@gmail.com 
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CHRISTMAS AT THE CATHEDRAL 

Advent Procession 

On December 2
nd

 our Advent Procession with Lessons & 

Carols was held. The service has a unique format. It 

begins with the Clergy and Choir in St. John’s Chapel. 

Following an opening Introit the Clergy process to their 

places in the High Altar area, however the Choir does 

not. Instead the Choir processes to different points in the 

Cathedral; stopping at the South Transept, the Baptistery, 

the West End and St. Michael’s Chapel. For each 

location a lesson is read and an anthem is sung. Hearing 

the Choir’s voice from different parts of the Cathedral 

assists us in pondering the mystery of the Coming of our 

Lord. 

Handel’s Messiah 

The Cathedral of All Saints once again offered Handel’s 

Messiah. Under the direction of our Music Director, Mr. 

Woodrow Bynum, a period instrument orchestra, 

Soprano Ava Pine, Alto Kirsten Sollek, Tenor Michael 

Slattery, Baritone Nathaniel Webster, and our Cathedral 

Choir of Men and Boys offered a stunning performance 

of this magnificent work. The piece was performed in its 

entirety. This year the Cathedral was able to receive 

sponsorship from a number of individuals and parishes. 

In addition, in cooperation with the Friends of the Choir, the Cathedral was able to advertise on WMHT. 

WMHT played our 2010 recording of the Messiah on their show No Ticket Required for one hour on three 

successive Fridays. In addition the Dean arranged for a television piece on WNYT on the Thursday 

before the event. The concert was a wonderful success with over 550 people in attendance. 
 

Service of Lessons & Carols 

Brass, timpani and organ joined the Cathedral Choir as our Annual Service of Lessons and Carols was 

again held on Sunday, December 23
rd

. The service followed the traditional service of King’s College. 

Readers from both our Cathedral family and academia read the Scriptures beautifully. The Cathedral had 

over 500 people in attendance.  

Christmas Services 
Christmas at the Cathedral is always special. The season of Advent with its musical offerings and the four 

Sundays that lead up to the Nativity of Our Lord all draw us to this most Holy Night. Over 650 people 

worshipped at a variety of services. Our family service was marked with angels flitting to and fro as our 

youth led the service including reading the lessons, ushering, and more. This service was highlighted in 

the Times Union with a wonderful picture of Bishop Ball who offered the final blessing. At 11 p.m. the 

brass and timpani performed with the Cathedral Choir of Men & Boys. Priests from around the Albany 

area joined Dean Collum in con-celebrating the Holy Eucharist. On Christmas Day the Gentlemen of the 

Choir sang the service as people gathered in the choir. The range of the style of the services and their 

location, the Nave, the Choir, the High Altar, each in their own way proclaimed the birth of our Lord.   

Pictured above is triptych in the Cathedral Lady Chapel; photo courtesy of Kirschner-Caroff  
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     EPIPHANY AT THE CATHEDRAL 

Epiphany Service and Evensong   

This year Epiphany coincided with Sunday! We celebrated this 

wonderful day with morning Eucharistic Services and Evensong. The 

music offered included: The Three Kings by Cornelius, Here is the 

little door by Howells, Christus by Mendelssohn, Arise, shine, O 

Jerusalem by Palestrina with the morning Eucharist set to Ivesi and 

evensong using Responses from Hancock and Canticles from Near’s 

St. Mark’s service. Dean Collum preached at the morning Eucharist 

with his sermon titled The Centrality of Christ. Father Pierson 

preached in the evening with his sermon entitled Guilt & Blessed 

Light. Both sermons are available on the Cathedral website. 

Peter’s Principles  

Saint Peter has chapels, churches, cathedrals, monasteries, and 

seminaries named in his honor. We know that he is the disciple who 

denied Jesus three times. The two letters/epistles written by Peter are 

less familiar. These two letters are masterpieces of apostolic writing. 

Father Pierson led a five week study during Epiphany on them. As 

always light refreshments were provided. 

Anglican Foundations   

Dean Collum lead a five week examination of the core of our tradition. 

He sought less to provide a dogmatic explanation and instead worked 

off the following premise: Anglicanism is not a Church, but a way of 

being the Church. By using a historic document, The Lambeth 

Quadrilateral (p. 888 of BCP) the group spent time exploring the key 

essentials, and the range of understanding of those essentials, over the 

centuries.  
 

 

 

 

Dean’s Forum 
During Epiphany Dean Collum led a discussion entitled The Grace in 

Les Miserable! The discussion examined the plot and characters of 

Victor Hugo’s famous book that has recently been again made as 

movie. In many moments the transforming power of grace is present. 

Wine Tasting - RESCHEDULED 
On Friday, April 19

th
 the Friends of the Choir will host Vin de Choir: 

A Night of Wine & Song. This wine and cheese tasting event is 

always great fun. The wines will be splendid and the boys of the 

Choir will serenade us with a variety of music. Amid their talent, all 

will be entertained with a few light hearted pieces. The wine tasting 

has become an annual event and includes a silent auction. The 

proceeds from the event support the Friends of the Choir efforts. 

This event was scheduled do to the snow storm of February 8
th
. 
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LENT AT THE CATHEDRAL 

Service of Ashes 
Ash Wednesday marks the onset of Lent, the 40-day period where 

people practice a number of disciplines, such as fasting. On this 

day people come to church and have their foreheads marked with 

ashes in the shape of a cross. The concept originated sometime in 

the 6
th
 century. Our Prayer Book describes the Ash Wednesday 

service as one of putting the “whole congregation in mind of the 

message of pardon and absolution set forth in the Gospel of our 

Savior” (p. 265). 

Lent begins this year on February 13
th
 at the Cathedral with the 

Service of Ashes at 7:30 a.m., 12:05 p.m., and 7:00 p.m.  

Mozart’s Requiem 
The Friends of the Choir present The Cathedral Choir of Men and 

Boys performing two of Mozart's most beloved choral works on 

Tuesday March 12
th
, 2013 at 7 PM. The choir will be joined by 

internationally renowned soloists and a period instrument orchestra 

under the direction of Woodrow Bynum. Vesperæ solennes de 

confessore is a setting of six psalms dating from the composer’s 

Salzburg years. The Requiem, long a topic of musical myth and 

legend, was unfinished when the composer died. The Choir will 

sing the completed version by Franz Xaver Süßmayr. The concert 

begins with an offering of Mozart's beloved motet Ave verum 

corpus, rarely heard with orchestra. 

Jennifer Aylmer, soprano,  who sang so beautifully on the choir's recording of Handel's Messiah, returns 

to the Cathedral. Making their Albany debuts are Canadian mezzo-soprano, Vivien Shotwell one of 

National Public Radio's Favorite New Artists of 2011, Nicholas Phan tenor, and Montreal-born baritone, 

Nigel Smith. 

Proceeds from the concert go to support the work of The Friends of the Choir, a 501(c) 3 non profit 

organization that provides financial and logistical support to The Cathedral Choir of Men and Boys. In 

addition to funding the Lloyd Cast Organ Fellowship, the Friends provide need-based scholarships to 

choristers who attend the Royal School of Church Music training courses. This year's benefit concert is 

offered in memory of Majorie Jakovic, a devoted friend of the choir.  

General Admission tickets range in price from $10-25. Reserved seating is available for $40. To purchase 

tickets, please call 1-800-838-3006 or visit us online at mozart.brownpapertickets.com.  

Stations of the Cross – Cathedrals in Covenant 
Wednesdays in Lent at the Cathedral of All Saints start with a simple dinner at 6 p.m., a talk, and then 

Stations of the Cross at 7 p.m. On Fridays we join our Covenant Cathedral of the Immaculate  

Conception at 5:15 p.m. for Stations of the Cross as their church.  

Cathedral Youth Lock-In  

The Annual Cathedral Lock-in will be held Friday evening, March 15
th
 through Saturday 9 a.m, March 

16
th
. Join others from around Albany and the Diocese for a fun filled night as the Cathedral. Father Tyler 

Slade, Youth director, will lead the Lock-In. The event is filled with fun, food and fellowship – anyone 

interested in a life size game of Clue or Pac-man?  

Pictured above is the Crucifixion from a window in the Cathedral St. John’s Chapel; photo courtesy of Kirschner-Caroff.  

tel:1-800-838-3006
http://mozart.brownpapertickets.com/
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COURSES AT THE CATHEDRAL 

Lenten Study of Mozart’s Requiem 

The Requiem Mass in D minor (K. 626) by Mozart was 

composed in Vienna in 1791, during the last year of his life, and 

was his last composition. It is one of his most popular and 

respected works, although the question of how much of the 

music Mozart managed to complete before his death and how 

much was later composed by others is still debated. Deacon 

Carpenter begins his class on February 15
th
 with an overview of 

Mozart’s short life and the form of the Requiem Mass and 

continue on Tuesdays –  February 19
th
 and 26

th
, and March 5

th
  

looking at the texts and music of this work and learning about the 

composition’s secrets. We will also take a brief look at Mozart’s 

Vespers. This Lenten study will conclude with the performance 

of Mozart’s Requiem and Vespers by the Cathedral Choir of Men 

& Boys on Tuesday, March 12 at 7:00 p.m. Please plan to come 

and we’ll have some fun looking at these great works by Mozart.  

A preconcert lecture will be offered on the night of the 

concert by Father Peter Pierson. 

 

 

Dean’s Forum 

The Dean’s Forum for Lent will look at the life and work of C.S. Lewis. 

Any number of views might be held of Lewis: scholar, romantic poet, 

popular essayist, a formidable debater, an imaginative novelist, a writer 

of children’s stories, a university professor, a science fiction enthusiast, 

and a Christian apologist…to name a few. Many people have tried to 

read C.S.Lewis with some loving him and others saying they “just don’t 

get him.” The reality is that there are many doors into his work. The 

ease of the doorway has a lot to do with who you are and which of his 

works you begin reading. Sometimes you pick a doorway that fits your 

personality and temperament, and sometimes you don’t. The forum will 

highlight his life and a wide range of his works hoping to expose people 

to Lewis and aid them in finding the doorway that is best for them. The 

Dean’s Forum takes place most Sundays at 9:10 a.m. with coffee and 

pastries.  

 

The Gospel According to St. Mark 
 

The prospect of reading an entire Gospel can be daunting.  Please join Father 

Peter Pierson on Tuesdays, beginning February 12th, and running through the 

end of May, as we read Mark’s Gospel through, one chapter at a time.  The 

class runs from 12:40 - 1:40pm (following the 12:05 Eucharist), and is held in 

Pederson Hall.  Count on simple refreshments and stimulating discussion.    
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HOLY WEEK AT THE CATHEDRAL 

 

Palm Sunday  

7:30 a.m. Morning Prayer 

8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist 

9:00 a.m. Adult & Youth Education 

10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist with Procession 

Palms will be blessed and distributed at both Eucharists. 

2:30 p.m. Organ Recital 

3:00 p.m. A Meditation on the Passion of Christ 

This offering of scripture, prayer, and music is based upon a service 

sung at Saint John’s Chapel, Cambridge, England. 

Holy Monday 

8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer 

12:05 p.m. Holy Eucharist 

4:30 p.m. Evening Prayer 

6:00 p.m. Chrism Service: The Bishop of Albany will celebrate the traditional 

Service of the Chrism with the Renewal of Ordination Vows 

Holy Tuesday 

7:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist 

8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer 

12:05 p.m. Holy Eucharist 

4:30 p.m. Evening Prayer 

Holy Wednesday 

8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer 

12:05 p.m. Holy Eucharist 

4:30 p.m. Evening Prayer 

 

Maundy Thursday  
8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer 

12:05 p.m. Holy Eucharist 

4:30 p.m. Evening Prayer 

7:00 p.m. The Liturgy of the Lord’s Supper with the Washing of Feet and Procession 

of the Blessed Sacrament to the Altar of Repose. A Vigil of Prayer will be 

kept until ten o’clock. The Cathedral Choir of Men & Boys will sing. 

 

Good Friday 

8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer 

12:00 p.m. The Liturgy of Our Lord’s Passion and Death with Veneration of the Cross 

& the Ministration of Holy Communion.  

The Cathedral Choir of Men & Boys will sing. 

4:30 p.m. Evening Prayer 
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HOLY WEEK AT THE CATHEDRAL con’t 
 

Holy Saturday 

8:30 A.M. Morning Prayer 

9:00 A.M. Liturgy of the Word 

4:00 P.M. Sacrament of Reconciliation 

4:30 P.M. Evening Prayer 

 

Easter Vigil  

7:00 P.M. The Pascal Vigil 

 The Lighting of the New Fire and Blessing of the 
 Pascal Candle and the Pascal Proclamation (Exsultet), 

 Liturgy of the Word, The Baptismal Liturgy, Confirmation, and 

The First Eucharist of the Resurrection. 

The Gentlemen of the Choir will sing. 

The Bishop of Albany will celebrate. 

 

 

Easter Day 

7:30 A.M. Morning Prayer 

8:00 A.M. Holy Eucharist 

10:00 P.M. Solemn Eucharist with Procession 

The Cathedral Choir of Men & Boys will sing. 

. 
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CATHEDRAL WORKS 

Haiti Trip 
As this issue is “going to print” Dean Collum, David Martinez, Peter Cole, Tabitha Kane and others from 

the Empire Haiti Coalition are in Haiti. There are two teams. One team is in Poule with Dean Collum 

installing Solar Power and working in the school. The second team is in another village providing 

Medical and Veterinary Aid. The Solar Power Project cost $5,000: only $5,000 to bring electricity to a 

school. Tom Wickman’s Memorial Account is providing the funding for this project. If you would like to 

make a donation in memory of Tom that would be wonderful! 

Interfaith Partnership Meals 
Each month The Cathedral provides a meal for Interfaith Partnership. Sue McDermott faithfully organizes 

these meals, and we could use some help. Please see sign up on the sheets in Pedersen Hall or contact Sue 

McDermott for details. 

CATHEDRAL PROPERTY 

Getting ready for Easter! 

Polishing & Cleaning DayS! 

Several Cathedral Work Days have taken place 

and all have made great strides. The Cathedral 

has been cleaned and dusted, lights re-lamped, 

several closets and storage areas cleaned and 

organized, and more.  

In preparation for Easter a Cleaning Day is 

planned for March 16
th
  and a Polishing Day 

planned for March 23
rd

. On March 23
rd

 an RPI 

Fraternity will also join us. The Cleaning day is 

a week earlier because the Dean and several 

other members of the Cathedral will be holding 

rehearsals for Holy Week on the 23
rd

.  

Both days will start with Holy Eucharist at 9 

a.m. We hope to be finished by Noon, certainly 

no later than 1 p.m. Join us! 

St. Alban’s Restoration 

The St. Alban’s Chapel continues to undergo restoration by a small and dedicated crew of people. We 

have gotten stalled a bit. There is dampness on the inside of a wall (which is really an enclosed buttress). 

In November a roof leak location was indentified and repaired. The buttress is still damp which is 

precluding plaster repair. The team is pressing on. The restoration of the wood is truly a labor of love as 

years of dirt and grime have been cleaned off. In addition, one set of doors has been removed and 

restored; these have not yet been reinstalled while other work progresses. The project is nearing painting 

and floor restoration.  

Cathedral Repairs 
A variety of electrical deficiencies have been repaired and lights have been installed in the Boiler Room.    
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CATHEDRAL NEWS 

Dean’s Cross Awarded to Four 

On Sunday, January 13, 2013 The Dean’s Cross was awarded to 

four members of the Cathedral Congregation at the 10 a.m. Holy 

Eucharist. The four recipients are: James Gwynn, Grace Muller, 

Marjorie Wahrman, and Vonda Cannon (posthumously). 

The Dean’s Cross is a Lifetime Achievement Award for Christian 

service at The Cathedral of All Saints. This award was established 

in 2012 and celebrates the role of a member of the Cathedral 

congregation, whose steadfast love of the Cathedral has been 

demonstrated through the consistent offering of their talents in 

serving. The Dean’s Cross is presented to that person who, among 

other distinctions, has demonstrated particular commitment to his 

or her work throughout a long career, and has had a unifying effect on the mission and life of the 

Cathedral. 

Ephesians, chapter 4, the first sixteen verses, speak of the characteristics of someone laboring in the 

Lord’s vineyard, comporting themselves in a manner which leads to unity in the Body of Christ: 

I therefore, the prisoner in the Lord, beg you to lead a life worthy of the calling to which you 

have been called, with all humility and gentleness, with patience, bearing with one another in 

love, making every effort to maintain the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace. There is one 

body and one Spirit, just as you were called to the one hope of your calling, one Lord, one faith, 

one baptism, one God and Father of all, who is above all and through all and in all. 

 But each of us was given grace according to the measure of Christ’s gift…The gifts he gave 

were that some would be apostles, some prophets, some evangelists, some pastors and 

teachers, to equip the saints for the work of ministry, for building up the body of Christ, until all 

of us come to the unity of the faith and of the knowledge of the Son of God, to maturity, to the 

measure of the full stature of Christ. We must no longer be children, tossed to and fro and 

blown about by every wind of doctrine, by people’s trickery, by their craftiness in deceitful 

scheming. But speaking the truth in love, we must grow up in every way into him who is the 

head, into Christ, from whom the whole body, joined and knitted together by every ligament 

with which it is equipped, as each part is working properly, promotes the body’s growth in 

building itself up in love. 

The Dean is acutely aware of just how many people it takes for our Cathedral to live into its mission. 

Launching such recognition is both exciting and a little intimidating. It is exciting to honor people who 

have given so much. It is a bit intimidating because it requires thoroughness in considering people for 

such an award. To that end, please know this is an annual award. Next fall the Dean will again begin 

considering people for this award and the welcomes input.  

Daughters of the King to Sponsor Lenten Quiet Day 

On Saturday, March 2, 2013 a Lenten Quiet Day will be held from 9 am until 12:30 pm. The day will 

start with Holy Eucharist followed by a series of guided meditations and time for quiet reflection. 

Consider participating in this Quiet Day( morning really). Life can be especially busy and the Cathedral is 

offering you a bit of time to simply reflect and connect with Almighty God. 

http://bible.oremus.org/
http://bible.oremus.org/
http://bible.oremus.org/


Lent 2013 Swan & Elk Page 10 of 12 

The Liturgy of Maundy Thursday 

The service on Maundy Thursday is the first of 

three great liturgies; the three often referred to as 

the Triduum. The service itself has many distinct 

parts. For those attending, it is a continuation of 

what was begun on The Sunday of the 

Passion/Palm Sunday as they began to walk the 

week with Jesus. 

The service begins like any Solemn Eucharist, 

but then we quickly come upon the Mandatum, 

the first word in Latin of the New Commandment 

that Jesus gives on this Holy Night (cf. John 

13:34). We have shortened Mandatum to 

Maundy in the name for this day. 

How does our liturgy capture this command? By 

doing what Jesus commanded. The feet of twelve 

parishioners, typically the Chapter, who 

represent the congregation, are washed as the 

choir sings Ubi caritas and Drop, drop, slow 

tears. 

We then move into the Holy Eucharist; this is the 

night the Lord first commanded, “Do this in 

remembrance of me”. Because of all this night 

entails, the Sanctus Bell has been silenced and instead you will hear the clacking of a wooden crotales. A 

bell is too joyous given what awaits our Lord this night. It will ring again at the First Eucharist of Easter 

on Saturday night. 

After Communion we move to the Garden of Gethsemane. In procession the celebrant carries the Blessed 

Sacrament to what is called the Altar of Repose in St. Michael’s Chapel, which has been made to look as 

a garden. 

Yet there is more. The choir has remained in place. They begin to sing that great psalm of lament Psalm 

22. The celebrant emerges and begins stripping the Altar of all its beauty…until it is stripped bare. Is this 

not what Our Lord endured? Was He not stripped of His beauty? 

In our tradition the Altar represents Christ. It has cut into it the five marks that Christ will receive on 

Good Friday. With the altar left naked, the celebrant emerges, and, by pouring from two cruets, he creates 

small pools of water and wine in places on the surface of the altar that represent the wounds of Christ. 

Would we not, if we were able, pour oil and water into the wounds of our Dear Lord as the Samaritan on 

the road did for a stranger? The celebrant then takes a bundle of dried palms from Palm Sunday and 

scrubs the Altar. The palms are a link to the triumphant arrival in Jerusalem that in a few short days 

became tragedy.  

When he has finished scrubbing, he tosses the bundle of palms aside, and the choir immediately stops 

singing, and all the lights are suddenly out, and the church is left in darkness as choristers run through the 

church, scattering themselves in frightened flight (cf. Mark 14:50). 

The bare altar is left alone and abandoned. 

A watch is kept at the Altar of Repose, in the Garden (as it were) for those who wish to stay for awhile to 

pray with the Lord.    
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The High Altar Reredos by James Gwynn 

The wall or screen behind the Altar Table in a church or cathedral is called a Reredos. It is usually an area 

richly decorated with symbols and stories of our Christian faith. Its primary purpose is to focus attention 

on the Altar Table where the Eucharist is celebrated. The Reredos in The Cathedral of All Saints, 

designed by architect Robert W. Gibson, is Gothic Revival in style. It covers the entire East Wall of the 

Choir and is composed of six niches done in gold leaf surrounding a larger center one. The center niche 

features a bas-relief of Christ in Glory flanked by Mary and St. Joseph in prayerful attitude. The side 

niches contain sculptured representations of six saints: St. Matthew holding his Gospel, St. Peter with 

keys, St. John with chalice and host, St. James with sword, St. Paul with sword and book, and St. Andrew 

with his cross.  

The whole ensemble is in poly-chromed plaster of paris. The intention was that this was a temporary 

installation and was, at some time, to be translated into marble or stone. Early in Bishop Doane’s time the 

rich widow Hammersley, niece of William Perry of Troy, had promised him a splendid Reredos for his 

new cathedral. La Lillian, reputedly a woman of legendary beauty had cut a swath in New York society 

and had captured the attention of a Mr. Hammersley, a gentleman of advanced years and deep pockets, 

who wooed and won her. Alas, he lasted be a few short years before falling off his perch leaving Lillian a 

bereaved and rich widow. Before she had a chance to make good her promise to the Bishop, the Duke of 

Marlboro, casting about for an American Heiress to prop up his flagging cash flow, lit on Lillian and 

snatched her off to merry Old England. This was the last ever heard of the duchess or her promise. We 

have lived happily ever after with plaster of paris. 

 

Easter Flowers 
 

Each year at churches around the world, people give Easter flowers in memory of loved ones. The 

Cathedral heartily participates in this tradition. Easter is a time to celebrate Resurrection. It can however 

be difficult as our thoughts go to our loved ones over the holidays. Remembering those who have gone 

before us is, who we will meet again at the Resurrection is important. Honoring them in this service of 

New Life is encouraged. Our Flower Guild will use your donation to beautifully adorn the Cathedral as 

you remember those whom you love. For your convenience, an envelope is enclosed in this newsletter 

that will allow you to give Easter Flowers in memory of a loved one. If you choose to participate in this 

time honored tradition, please return the enclosed envelope to the Cathedral Office by March 15
th
 to allow 

us time to include the name(s) of those you are honoring for His Glory.   



 

The Cathedral of All Saints 

62 South Swan St. 

Albany, NY    12210 

 
518-465-1342 

www.thecathedralofallsaints.org 
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Quick Reference of Important Dates 
 

March 24
th
 – Palm Sunday including 

Meditation on the Passion of Christ  

at 3 p.m. 

March 25
th
 – Chrism Service at 6 p.m. 

March 28
th
 – Maundy Thursday at 7 p.m. 

March 29
th
 – Good Friday at Noon 

March 30
th
 – Easter Vigil at 7 p.m. 

March 31
st
 – Easter Day 

April 14
th
 – Choral Evensong at 3 p.m. 

May 5
th
  – Crop Walk 

May 8
th
 – Diocesan Pre-Convention Meeting  

at Cathedral at 7 p.m. 

May 9
th
 – Ascension Day Service at 6 p.m.  

 followed by a Potluck Dinner 

May 11
th
 –Cathedral Choir of 

Men & Boys performs at Troy Saving 

Bank Music Hall.  

May 19
th
 – Pentecost including Choral Evensong 

June 1
st
 – Ordinations at the Cathedral 

June 7
th
 – 9

th
 – Diocesan Convention  

at Camp-of-the-Woods 

June 23
rd 

– Annual Bishop Ball  

Golf Tournament 
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